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Presently, El Abbas cried out at Hudheifeh a cry that astonied him and dealt him a blow, saying, "Take this from the hand of a champion who
feareth not the like of thee." Hudheifeh met the stroke with his shield, thinking to ward it off from him; but the sword shore the target in sunder and
descending upon his shoulder, came forth gleaming from the tendons of his throat and severed his arm at the armpit; whereupon he fell down,
wallowing in his blood, and El Abbas turned upon his host; nor had the sun departed the pavilion of the heavens ere Hudheifeh's army was in full
flight before El Abbas and the saddles were empty of men. Quoth Saad, "By the virtue of the Chosen [Prophet], whom God bless and keep, I saw
El Abbas with the blood upon his saddle pads, [in gouts] like camels' livers, smiting with the sword right and left, till he scattered them abroad in
every mountain-pass and desert; and when he turned [back to the camp], the men of Baghdad were fearful of him.".Vizier's Daughters, The Two
Kings and the, iii. 145,.? ? ? ? ? Whilere, the verses that I made it was thy wont to flout, Saying, "No passer by the way (105) hath part in me or
mine..When she had made an end of her verses, the Lady Zubeideh bade each damsel sing a song, till the turn came round to Sitt el Milah,
whereupon she took the lute and tuning it, sang thereto four-and-twenty songs in four-and-twenty modes; then she returned to the first mode and
sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Abasement, misery and heart-break after those I suffer who endured before me many a year..So she arose and
making the ablution, prayed that which behoved her of prayers (213) and accompanied the four queens to the palace, where she saw the candles
lighted and the kings sitting. She saluted them and seated herself upon her couch; and behold, King Es Shisban had changed his favour, for all the
pride of his soul. Then came up Iblis (whom God curse!) and Tuhfeh rose to him and kissed his hands. He in turn kissed her hand and called down
blessings on her and said, 'How deemest thou? Is [not] this place pleasant, for all its loneliness and desolation?' Quoth she, 'None may be desolate
in this place;' and he said, 'Know that no mortal dare tread [the soil of] this place.' But she answered, 'I have dared and trodden it, and this is of the
number of thy favours.' Then they brought tables and meats and viands and fruits and sweetmeats and what not else, to the description whereof
mortal man availeth not, and they ate till they had enough; after which the tables were removed and the trays and platters (214) set on, and they
ranged the bottles and flagons and vessels and phials, together with all manner fruits and sweet-scented flowers..? ? ? ? ? Quoth I, "Thou
overcurtainest the morning with the night;" And she, "Not so; it is the moon that with the dark I shroud.".I blessed him and thanked him and abode
with him in all honour and consideration, till, after a little, the merchants came, even as he had said, and bought and sold and bartered; and when
they were about to depart, my master came to me and said, 'The merchants are about to depart; arise, that thou mayst go with them to thy country.'
So I betook myself to the folk, and behold, they had bought great store of elephants' bones and bound up their loads and embarked in the ship; and
my master took passage for me with them and paid my hire and all that was chargeable upon me. (220) Moreover, he gave me great store of goods
and we set sail and passed from island to island, till we traversed the sea and arrived at the port of our destination; whereupon the merchants
brought out their goods and sold; and I also brought out that which was with me and sold it at a good profit..When Sindbad the Sailor had made an
end of his story, all who were present marvelled at that which had befallen him. Then he bade his treasurer give the porter an hundred mithcals of
gold and dismissed him, charging him return on the morrow, with the rest of the folk, to hear the history of his seventh voyage. So the porter went
away to his house, rejoicing; and on the morrow he presented himself with the rest of the guests, who sat down, as of their wont, and occupied
themselves with eating and drinking and merry-making till the end of the day, when their host bade them hearken to the story of his seventh
voyage. Quoth Sindbad the Sailor,.Therewithal Noureddin's life was troubled; so he arose and donned his clothes, and his host said, "Whither away
this night, O my lord?" Quoth Noureddin, "I mean to go to my lodging, and to-morrow I will betake myself to the palace of the Commander of the
Faithful and demand my slave-girl." "Sleep till the morning," said the other, "and go not forth at the like of this hour." But he answered, "Needs
must I go;" and the host said to him, "[Go] in the safeguard of God." So Noureddin went forth, and drunkenness had got the mastery of him,
wherefore he threw himself down on [a bench before one of] the shops. Now the watch were at that hour making their round and they smelt the
sweet scent [of essences] and wine that exhaled from him; so they made for it and found the youth lying on the bench, without sense or motion.
They poured water upon him, and he awoke, whereupon they carried him to the house of the Chief of the Police and he questioned him of his affair.
"O my lord," answered Noureddin, "I am a stranger in this town and have been with one of my friends. So I came forth from his house and
drunkenness overcame me.".Now there was in his neighbourhood a poor man, who had a slave-girl of surpassing beauty and loveliness, and the
youth became enamoured of her and suffered grief and concern for the love of her and her loveliness, so that he was like to perish for passion; and
she also loved him with a love yet greater than his love for her. So she called an old woman who used to visit her and acquainted her with her case,
saying, 'An I foregather not with him, I shall die.' The old woman promised her that she would do her endeavour to bring her to her desire; so she
veiled herself and repairing to the young man, saluted him and acquainted him with the girl's case, saying, 'Her master is a covetous man; so do
thou invite him [to thy lodging] and tempt him with money, and he will sell thee the damsel.'.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? na. A Merry Jest of a Thief
dccccxl.Now Ilmeddin Senjer was at that time Master of Police and he was a man of experience, well versed in affairs: so the king sent for him and
when he came before him, he discovered to him that which was in his mind. Quoth Ilmeddin Senjer, 'I will do my endeavour for that which our lord
the Sultan seeketh.' Then he arose and returning to his house, summoned the captains of the watch and the lieutenants of police and said to them,
'Know that I purpose to marry my son and make him a bride-feast, and it is my wish that ye assemble, all of you, in one place. I also will be
die-k-k-deutsche-technische-hochschule-in-prag-1806-1906-festschrift-zur-hundertjahrfeier.pdf
Page 1/10

Die K K Deutsche Technische Hochschule In Prag 1806 1906 Festschrift Zur Hundertjahrfeier

present, I and my company, and do ye relate that which ye have heard of extraordinary occurrences and that which hath betided you of
experiences.' And the captains and sergeants and agents of police made answer to him, saying, 'It is well: in the name of God! We will cause thee
see all this with thine eyes and hear it with thine ears.' Then the master of police arose and going up to El Melik ez Zahir, informed him that the
assembly would take place on such a day at his house; and the Sultan said, 'It is well,' and gave him somewhat of money for his expenses..? ? ? ? ?
Yea, passion raged in me and love-longing was like To slay me; yet my heart to solace still it wrought..? ? ? ? ? El Abbas from Akil his stead is
come again; Prize hath he made of steeds and many a baggage-train;.Disciple's Story, The, i. 283..? ? ? ? ? c. The Jewish Physician's Story xxviii.9.
The History of King Omar ben Ennuman and his Sons Sherkan and Zoulmekan xlv.? ? ? ? ? And to the birds' descant in the foredawns, From out
the boughs it flowered forth and grew,.Then he carried him to his house and stripping him of his clothes, clad him in rags; after which he called an
old woman, who was his stewardess, and said to her. 'Take this youth and clap on his neck this iron chain and go round about with him in all the
thoroughfares of the city; and when thou hast made an end of this, go up with him to the palace of the king.' And he said to the youth, 'In
whatsoever place thou seest the damsel, speak not a syllable, but acquaint me with her place and thou shall owe her deliverance to none but me.'
The youth thanked him and went with the old woman on such wise as the chamberlain bade him. She fared on with him till they entered the city
[and made the round thereof]; after which she went up to the palace of the king and fell to saying, 'O people of affluence, look on a youth whom the
devils take twice in the day and pray for preservation from [a like] affliction!' And she ceased not to go round about with him till she came to the
eastern wing (189) of the palace, whereupon the slave-girls came out to look upon him and when they saw him they were amazed at his beauty and
grace and wept for him..As for King Shehriyar, he marvelled at Shehrzad with the utmost wonder and drew her near to his heart, of his much love
for her; and she was magnified in his eyes and he said in himself, "By Allah, the like of this woman is not deserving of slaughter, for indeed the
time affordeth not her like. By Allah, I have been heedless of mine affair, and had not God overcome me with His mercy and put this woman at my
service, so she might adduce to me manifest instances and truthful cases and goodly admonitions and edifying traits, such as should restore me to
the [right] road, [I had come to perdition!]. Wherefore to God be the praise for this and I beseech Him to make my end with her like unto that of the
vizier and Shah Bekht." Then sleep overcame the king and glory be unto Him who sleepeth not!.? ? ? ? ? Taper of hoofs and straight of stature, in
the dust They prance, as like a flood they pour across the plain;.68. Kisra Anoushirwan and the Village Damsel dcliii.?Story of Abou Sabir..Selim
abode in the governance, invested with the sultanate, and ruled the people a whole year, after which he returned to El Mensoureh and sojourned
there another year. And he [and his wife] ceased not to go from city to city and abide in this a year and that a year, till he was vouchsafed children
and they grew up, whereupon he appointed him of his sons, who was found fitting, to be his deputy in [one] kingdom [and abode himself in the
other]; and he lived, he and his wife and children, what while God the Most High willed. Nor," added the vizier, "O king of the age, is this story
rarer or more extraordinary than that of the king of Hind and his wronged and envied vizier.".? ? ? ? ? k. The Prisoner and how God gave him
Relief . cccclxxxv.Then he went on and presently there met him a third woodcutter and he said to him, 'Pay what is due from thee.' And he
answered, 'I will pay thee a dirhem when I enter the city; or take of me four danics (246) [now].' Quoth the tither, 'I will not do it,' but the old man
said to him, 'Take of him the four danics presently, for it is easy to take and hard to restore.' 'By Allah,' quoth the tither, 'it is good!' and he arose
and went on, crying out, at the top of his voice and saying, 'I have no power to-day [to do evil].' Then he put off his clothes and went forth
wandering at a venture, repenting unto his Lord. Nor," added the vizier, "is this story more extraordinary than that of the thief who believed the
woman and sought refuge with God against falling in with her like, by reason of her cunning contrivance for herself.".So he rose from his sleep and
finding himself in his own saloon and his mother by him, misdoubted of his wit and said to her, "By Allah, O my mother, I saw myself in a dream
in a palace, with slave-girls and servants about me and in attendance upon me, and I sat upon the throne of the Khalifate and ruled. By Allah, O my
mother, this is what I saw, and verily it was not a dream!" Then he bethought himself awhile and said, "Assuredly, I am Aboulhusn el Khelia, and
this that I saw was only a dream, and [it was in a dream that] I was made Khalif and commanded and forbade." Then he bethought himself again
and said, "Nay, but it was no dream and I am no other than the Khalif, and indeed I gave gifts and bestowed dresses of honour." Quoth his mother
to him, "O my son, thou sportest with thy reason: thou wilt go to the hospital and become a gazing-stock. Indeed, that which thou hast seen is only
from the Devil and it was a delusion of dreams, for whiles Satan sporteth with men's wits in all manner ways.".? ? ? ? ? O friends, the tears flow
ever, in mockery of my pain; My heart is sick for sev'rance and love-longing in vain..? ? ? ? ? My tears flow still, nor aye of bitterness I'm quit,
Bewildered as I am betwixten hope and fear..? ? ? ? ? A sun [is my love;] but his heat in mine entrails still rageth, concealed; A moon, in the hearts
of the folk he riseth, and not in the sky...? ? ? ? ? I saw thee, O thou best of all the human race, display A book that came to teach the Truth to those
in error's way..? ? ? ? ? And dromedaries, too, of price and goodly steeds and swift Of many a noble breed, yet found no favour in my eyne!".? ? ? ?
? A white one, from her sheath of tresses now laid bare And now again concealed in black, luxuriant hair; (256).Your water I'll leave without
drinking, for there, i. 210..She abode with Ins ben Cais twelve years, during which time he was blessed with no children by her; wherefore his
breast was straitened, by reason of the failure of lineage, and he besought his Lord to vouchsafe him a child. Accordingly the queen conceived, by
permission of God the Most High; and when the days of her pregnancy were accomplished, she gave birth to a maid-child, than whom never saw
eyes a goodlier, for that her face was as it were a pure pearl or a shining lamp or a golden (50) candle or a full moon breaking forth of a cloud,
extolled be the perfection of Him who created her from vile water (51) and made her a delight to the beholders! When her father saw her on this
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wise of loveliness, his reason fled for joy, and when she grew up, he taught her the art of writing and polite letters (52) and philosophy and all
manner of tongues. So she excelled the folk of her time and overpassed her peers; (53) and the sons of the kings heard of her and all of them
desired to look upon her..? ? ? ? ? Ye sleep; by Allah, sleep comes not to ease my weary lids; But from mine eyes, since ye have passed away, the
blood doth rain..? ? ? ? ? This is my saying; apprehend its purport, then, and know I may in no wise yield consent to that thou dost opine..? ? ? ? ? f.
The Lady and her Two Lovers dlxxxi.SHEHRZAD AND SHEHRIYAR. (163).2. The Fisherman and the Genie iii.Presently, the chief workman
came to the palace and sought an audience of the king, who bade admit him. So he entered and kissing the earth, saluted him with a salutation
beseeming kings and said, "O king of the time and lord of the age and the day, may felicity endure unto thee and acceptance and be thy rank
exalted over all the kings both morning and evening! (58) The work of the bath is accomplished, by the king's fair fortune and the eminence of his
magnanimity, (59) and indeed we have done all that behoved us and there remaineth but that which behoveth the king." El Aziz ordered him a
sumptuous dress of honour and expended monies galore, giving unto each who had wroughten, after the measure of his work. Then he assembled in
the bath all the grandees of his state, amirs and viziers and chamberlains and lieutenants, and the chief officers of his realm and household, and
sending for his son El Abbas, said to him,"O my son, I have builded thee a bath, wherein thou mayst take thy pleasance; so enter thou therein, that
thou mayst see it and divert thyself by gazing upon it and viewing the goodliness of its ordinance and decoration." "With all my heart," replied the
prince and entered the bath, he and the king and the folk about them, so they might divert themselves with viewing that which the workmen's hands
had wroughten..So saying, he sprang to his feet and catching up the thigh-bone of one of the dead, cried out at the top of his voice, saying, 'O ye
dead, take them!' And he smote one of them, whilst his comrade [El Merouzi] smote another and they cried out at them and buffeted them on the
napes of their necks; whereupon the thieves left that which was with them of plunder and fled; and indeed their wits forsook them [for terror] and
they stayed not in their flight till they came forth of the Magians' burial-ground and left it a parasang's length behind them, when they halted,
trembling and affrighted for the soreness of that which had betided them of fear and amazement at the dead..? ? ? ? ? O morn, our loves that
sunder'st, a sweet and easeful life Thou dost for me prohibit, with thy regard austere..The absent ones' harbinger came us unto, iii. 153..? ? ? ? ? As
if the maid the day resplendent and her locks The night that o'er it spreads its shrouding darkness were..2. The Fisherman and the Genie viii.All this
while the Khalif was diverting himself with watching him and laughing, and at nightfall he bade one of the slave-girls drop a piece of henbane in
the cup and give it to Aboulhusn to drink. So she did as he bade her and gave Aboulhusn the cup, whereof no sooner had he drunken than his head
forewent his feet [and he fell down, senseless]. Therewith the Khalif came forth from behind the curtain, laughing, and calling to the servant who
had brought Aboulhusn to the palace, said to him, "Carry this fellow to his own place." So Mesrour took him up [and carrying him to his own
house], set him down in the saloon. Then he went forth from him and shutting the saloon-door upon him, returned to the Khalif, who slept till the
morrow..? ? ? ? ? I shut myself up with my love; no spy betwixt us was; We feared no enemies' despite, no envious neighbour's hate..So the
chamberlain went about that which he needed and assembling his wife's kinsfolk, said to them, 'I am resolved to put away my wife.' They took this
ill of him and complained of him and summoning him before the king, sat pleading with him. Now the king had no knowledge of that which had
passed; so he said to the chamberlain, 'Why wilt thou put her away and how can thy soul consent unto this and why takest thou unto thyself a
goodly piece of land and after forsakest it? 'May God amend the king!' answered the husband. 'By Allah, O king, I saw therein the track of the lion
and fear to enter the land, lest the lion devour me; and indeed the like of my affair with her is that which befell between the old woman and the
draper's wife.' 'What is their story?' asked the king; and the chamberlain said, 'Know, O king, that.? ? ? ? ? God keep the days of love-delight! How
passing sweet they were! How joyous and how solaceful was life in them whilere!.? ? ? ? ? The hands of noble folk do tend me publicly; With
waters clear and sweet my thirsting tongue they ply..Young Men, El Hejjaj and the Three, i. 53..When in the sitting-chamber we for merry-making
sate, iii. 135..Mamoun (El) El Hakim bi Amrillah, The Merchant and the Favourite of the Khalif, iii. 171..When the morning morrowed, the people
went seeking for him, but found him not; and when the king knew this, he was perplexed concerning his affair and abode unknowing what he
should do. Then he sought for a vizier to fill his room, and the king's brother said, 'I have a vizier, a sufficient man.' 'Bring him to me,' said the
king. So he brought him a man, whom he set at the head of affairs; but he seized upon the kingdom and clapped the king in irons and made his
brother king in his stead. The new king gave himself up to all manner of wickedness, whereat the folk murmured and his vizier said to him, 'I fear
lest the Indians take the old king and restore him to the kingship and we both perish; wherefore, if we take him and cast him into the sea, we shall
be at rest from him; and we will publish among the folk that he is dead.' And they agreed upon this. So they took him up and carrying him out to
sea, cast him in..[When] Hudheifeh [saw him], he cried out to him, saying, "Haste thee not, O youth! Who art thou of the folk?" And he answered,
"I am Saad [ibn] el Wakidi, commander of the host of King Ins, and but that thou vauntedst thyself in challenging me, I had not come forth to thee;
for that thou art not of my peers neither art counted equal to me in prowess and canst not avail against my onslaught. Wherefore prepare thee for
departure, (73) seeing that there abideth but a little of thy life." When Hudheifeh heard this his speech, he threw himself backward, (74) as if in
mockery of him, whereat El Abbas was wroth and called out to him, saying, "O Hudheifeh, guard thyself against me." Then he rushed upon him, as
he were a swooper of the Jinn, (75) and Hudheifeh met him and they wheeled about a long while..Now thieves had followed him, so they might rob
him of his good, but availed not unto aught; wherefore he went up to the old woman and kissed her head and exceeded in munificence to her. Then
she [warned him of that which awaited strangers entering the town and] said to him, 'I like not this for thee and I fear mischief for thee from these
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questions that the vizier hath appointed for the confrontation of the ignorant.' And she expounded to him the case according to its fashion. Then
said she to him, 'But have no concern: only carry me with thee to thy lodging, and if he question thee of aught, whilst I am with thee, I will
expound the answers to thee.' Se he carried her with him to the city and established her in his lodging and entreated her kindly..When the two kings
saw that woman's fashion and how she circumvented the Afrit, who had lodged her at the bottom of the sea, they turned back to their kingdoms and
the younger betook himself to Samarcand, whilst the elder returned to China and established unto himself a custom in the slaughter of women, to
wit, his vizier used to bring him a girl every night, with whom he lay that night, and when he arose in the morning, he gave her to the vizier and
bade him put her to death. On this wise he abode a great while, whilst the people murmured and the creatures [of God] were destroyed and the
commons cried out by reason of that grievous affair whereinto they were fallen and feared the wrath of God the Most High, dreading lest He should
destroy them by means of this. Still the king persisted in that fashion and in that his blameworthy intent of the killing of women and the
despoilment of the curtained ones, (159) wherefore the girls sought succour of God the Most High and complained to Him of the tyranny of the
king and of his oppressive dealing with them..The Fifteenth Night of the Month..Then she went up into the house and put off her [walking] clothes
and I found her as she were the full moon. I brought her what I had by me of meat and drink and said to her, 'O my lady, excuse me: this is that
which is ready.' Quoth she, 'This is abundant kindness and indeed it is what I sought' And she ate and gave the slave-girl that which was left; after
which I brought her a casting-bottle of rose-water, mingled with musk, and she washed her hands and abode with me till the season of
afternoon-prayer, when she brought out of the parcel that she had with her a shirt and trousers and an upper garment (176) and a kerchief
wroughten with gold and gave them to me; saying, 'Know that I am one of the favourites of the Khalif, and we are forty favourites, each one of
whom hath a lover who cometh to her as often as she would have him; and none is without a lover save myself, wherefore I came forth to-day to
find me a gallant and behold, I have found thee. Thou must know that the Khalif lieth each night with one of us, whilst the other nine-and-thirty
favourites take their ease with the nine-and-thirty men, and I would have thee be with me on such a day, when do thou come up to the palace of the
Khalif and wait for me in such a place, till a little eunuch come out to thee and say to thee a [certain] word, to wit, "Art thou Sendel?" And do thou
answer, "Yes," and go with him.'."There was once a king named Bihkerd aed he had wealth galore and many troops; but his deeds were evil and he
would punish for a slight offence and never forgave. He went forth one day to hunt and one of his servants shot an arrow, which lit on the king's ear
and cut it off. Quoth Bihkerd, 'Who shot that arrow?' So the guards brought him in haste the offender, whose name was Yetrou, and he of his fear
fell down on the ground in a swoon. Then said the king, 'Put him to death;' but Yetrou said, 'O King, this that hath befallen was not of my choice
nor of my knowledge; so do thou pardon me, in the hour of thy power over me, for that clemency is of the goodliest of things and belike it shall be
[in this world] a provision and a good work [for which thou shall be requited] one of these days, and a treasure [laid up to thine account] with God
in the world to come. Pardon me, therefore, and fend off evil from me, so shall God fend off from thee evil the like thereof.' When the king heard
this, it pleased him and he pardoned the servant, albeit he had never before pardoned any..? ? ? ? ? By Allah, I knew not their worth nor yet how
dear.Old Woman, the Merchant and the King, The, i. 265..When it was eventide, the king caused avoid his sitting chamber and summoned the
vizier, who presented himself and making his obeisance to the king, kissed the earth before him and bespoke him as follows:.88. The Mad Lover
dclxxiv.? ? ? ? ? x. The Sandal-wood Merchant and the Sharpers dciii.Presently, his father and his mother heard of the matter; whereupon the
former arose and going up to the place, wrote a letter and [presented it to the king, who] read it, and behold, therein was written, saying, 'Have pity
on me, so may God have pity on thee, and hasten not in the slaughter [of my son]; for indeed I acted hastily in a certain affair and drowned his
brother in the sea, and to this day I drink the cup of his anguish. If thou must needs kill him, kill me in his stead.' Therewith the old merchant
prostrated himself before the king and wept; and the latter said to him, 'Tell me thy story.' 'O my lord,' answered the merchant, 'this youth had a
brother and I [in my haste] cast them both into the sea.' And he related to him his story from first to last, whereupon the king cried out with an
exceeding great cry and casting himself down from the throne, embraced his father and brother and said to the former, 'By Allah, thou art my very
father and this is my brother and thy wife is our mother.' And they abode weeping, all three..?THE SIXTH VOYAGE OF SINDBAD THE
SAILOR..When the night darkened on her, she called him to mind and her heart clave to him and sleep visited her not; and on this wise she abode
days and nights, till she sickened and abstained from food. So her lord went in to her and said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, how findest thou thyself?"
"O my lord," answered she, "I am dead without recourse and I beseech thee to bring me my shroud, so I may look on it before my death."
Therewithal he went out from her, sore concerned for her, and betook himself to a friend of his, a draper, who had been present on the day when the
damsel was cried [for sale]. Quoth his friend to him, "Why do I see thee troubled?" And he answered, "Sitt el Milah is at the point of death and
these three days she hath neither eaten nor drunken. I questioned her to-day of her case and she said, 'O my lord, buy me a shroud, so I may look on
it before my death.'" Quoth the draper, "Methinks nought ails her but that she is enamoured of the young Damascene and I counsel thee to mention
his name to her and avouch to her that he hath foregathered with thee on her account and is desirous of coming to thy house, so he may hear
somewhat of her singing. If she say, 'I reck not of him, for there is that to do with me which distracteth me from the Damascene and from other
than he,' know that she saith sooth concerning her sickness; but, if she say to thee other than this, acquaint me therewith.'".? ? ? ? ? By Allah, O
thou that chid'st my heart concerning my sister's love, Leave chiding and rather bemoan my case and help me to my will..Then they agreed upon a
device between them, to wit, that they should feign an occasion in their own country, under pretext that she had there wealth buried from the time
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of her husband Melik Shah and that none knew of it but this eunuch who was with her, wherefore it behoved that he should go and fetch it. So she
acquainted the king her husband with this and sought of him leave for the eunuch to go: and the king granted him permission for the journey and
charged him cast about for a device, lest any get wind of him. Accordingly, the eunuch disguised himself as a merchant and repairing to Belehwan's
city, began to enquire concerning the youth's case; whereupon they told him that he had been prisoned in an underground dungeon and that his
uncle had released him and dispatched him to such a place, where they had slain him. When the eunuch heard this, it was grievous to him and his
breast was straitened and he knew not what he should do..Then I arose and fared on a day and a night, till I came to the house of my master, who
saw me pale and disfeatured for fear and hunger. He rejoiced in my return and said to me, 'By Allah, thou hast made my heart ache on thine
account; for I went and finding the tree torn up by the roots, doubted not but the elephants had destroyed thee. Tell me then how it was with thee.'
So I told him what had befallen me and he marvelled exceedingly and rejoiced, saying, 'Knowst thou where this hill is?' 'Yes, O my lord,' answered
I. So he took me up with him on an elephant and we rode till we came to the elephants' burial-place..? ? ? ? ? She gives me to drink of her cheeks
and her honeyed lips And quenches the worst of the fires that my heart devour..When King Shehriyar heard his brother's words, he rejoiced with an
exceeding joy and said, "Verily, this is what I had wished, O my brother. So praised be God who hath brought about union between us!" Then he
sent after the Cadis and learned men and captains and notables, and they married the two brothers to the two sisters. The contracts were drawn up
and the two kings bestowed dresses of honour of silk and satin on those who were present, whilst the city was decorated and the festivities were
renewed. The king commanded each amir and vizier and chamberlain and deputy to decorate his palace and the folk of the city rejoiced in the
presage of happiness and content. Moreover, King Shehriyar bade slaughter sheep and get up kitchens and made bride-feasts and fed all comers,
high and low..?OF THE ADVANTAGES OF PATIENCE..When Hafizeh had made an end of her song, El Abbas said to her, "Well done! Indeed,
thou quickenest hearts from sorrows." Then he called another damsel of the daughters of the Medes, by name Merjaneh, and said to her, "O
Merjaneh, sing to me upon the days of separation." "Hearkening and obedience," answered she and improvising, sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ?
My friends have not accustomed me to rigour; for, of old, When I forsook them, they to seek accord did not disdain..Therewith Wekhimeh was
moved to exceeding delight and drinking off the cup, ordered her twenty dresses of Greek brocade and a tray, wherein were thirty thousand dinars.
Then she gave the cup to Queen Shuaaeh, Queen of the Fourth Sea, who took it and said, 'O my lady Tuhfeh, sing to me on the gillyflower.' Quoth
she 'Hearkening and obedience,' and improvised the following verses:.One day as she sang before the Commander of the Faithful, he was moved to
exceeding delight, so that he took her and offered to kiss her hand; but she drew it away from him and smote upon her lute and broke it and wept Er
Reshid wiped away her tears and said, 'O desire of the heart, what is it maketh thee weep? May God not cause an eye of thine to weep!' 'O my lord,'
answered she, 'what am I that thou shouldst kiss my hand? Wilt thou have God punish me for this and that my term should come to an end and my
felicity pass away? For this is what none ever attained unto.' Quoth he, 'Well said, O Tuhfeh. Know that thy rank in my esteem is mighty and for
that which wondered me of what I saw of thee, I offered to do this, but I will not return unto the like thereof; so be of good heart and cheerful eye,
for I have no desire for other than thyself and will not die but in the love of thee, and thou to me art queen and mistress, to the exclusion of all
humankind.' Therewith she fell to kissing his feet; and this her fashion pleased him, so that his love for her redoubled and he became unable to
brook an hour's severance from her..Then they drew up the contract of marriage and the merchant said, "I desire to go in to her this night." So they
carried her to him in procession that very night, and he prayed the prayer of eventide and entered the privy chamber prepared for him; but, when he
lifted the veil from the face of the bride and looked, he saw a foul face and a blameworthy aspect; yea, he beheld somewhat the like whereof may
God not show thee! loathly, dispensing from description, inasmuch as there were reckoned in her all legal defects. (259) So he repented, whenas
repentance availed him not, and knew that the girl had cheated him. However, he lay with the bride, against his will, and abode that night sore
troubled in mind, as he were in the prison of Ed Dilem. (260) Hardly had the day dawned when he arose from her and betaking himself to one of
the baths, dozed there awhile, after which he made the ablution of defilement (261) and washed his clothes. Then he went out to the coffee-house
and drank a cup of coffee; after which he returned to his shop and opening the door, sat down, with discomfiture and chagrin written on his face..?
? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? But if my wealth abound, of all I'm held in amity..Porter, Sindbad the Sailor and Hindbad the, iii. 199.When the evening evened, the
king withdrew to his privy sitting-chamber and bade fetch the vizier. When he presented himself before him, he said to him, "Tell me the story of
the wealthy man who married his daughter to the poor old man." "It is well," answered the vizier. "Know, O puissant king, that.They ate and drank
and sported and made merry awhile of the day; and as they were thus engaged, up came the master of the house, with his friends, whom he had
brought with him, that they might carouse together, as of wont. He saw the door opened and knocked lightly, saying to his friends, 'Have patience
with me, for some of my family are come to visit me; wherefore excuse belongeth [first] to God the Most High, and then to you.' (263) So they
took leave of him and went their ways, whilst he gave another light knock at the door. When the young man heard this, he changed colour and the
woman said to him, 'Methinks thy servant hath returned.' 'Yes,' answered he; and she arose and opening the door to the master of the house, said to
him, 'Where hast thou been? Indeed, thy master is wroth with thee.' 'O my lady,' answered he, 'I have but been about his occasions.'.? ? ? ? ? His
eyelids' sorcery from mine eyes hath banished sleep; since he From me departed, nought see I except a drowsy fair. (137).? ? ? ? ? Exalted mayst
thou be above th' empyrean heaven of joy And may God's glory greater grow and more exalted aye!.1. The Merchant and the Genie i.? ? ? ? ? Now
God forbid a slave forget his liege lord's love! And how Of all things in the world should I forget the love of thee?.127. The Justice of Providence
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cccclxxviii.Tither, The Unjust King and the, i. 273..Now this learned man had a wife renowned for beauty and loveliness and quickness of wit and
understanding and the lover cast about for a device whereby he might win to Khelbes's wife; so he came to him and told him, as a secret, what he
had seen of the learned man's wife and confided to him that he was enamoured of her and besought him of help in this. Khelbes told him that she
was distinguished to the utterest for chastity and continence and that she exposed herself not to suspicion; but the other said, 'I cannot renounce her,
[firstly,] because the woman inclineth to me and coveteth my wealth, and secondly, because of the greatness of my love for her; and nothing is
wanting but thy help.' Quoth Khelbes, 'I will do thy will;' and the other said, 'Thou shalt have of me two dirhems a day, on condition that thou sit
with the learned man and that, when he riseth from the assembly, thou speak a word notifying the breaking up of the session.' So they agreed upon
this and Khelbes entered and sat in the assembly, whilst the lover was assured in his heart that the secret was safe with him, wherefore he rejoiced
and was content to pay the two dirhems..Kings and the Vizier's Daughters, The Two, iii. 145..? ? ? ? ? Yea, to Baghdad I came, where rigour gave
me chase And I was overthrown of cruelty and pride..Woman of the Barmecides, Haroun er Reshid and the, i. 57..? ? ? ? ? But now hath Allah
from my heart blotted the love of thee, After for constancy I'd grown a name of wonderment..So the sharper took the two thousand dinars and made
off; and when he was gone, the merchant said to his friend, the [self-styled] man of wit and intelligence, 'Harkye, such an one! Thou and I are like
unto the hawk and the locust.' 'What was their case?' asked the other; and the merchant said,.When the king had made an end of his story, he bade
the bystanders spit in the Magian's face and curse him; and they did this. Then he bade cut out his tongue and on the morrow he bade cut off his
ears and nose and pluck out his eyes. On the third day he bade cut off his hands and on the fourth his feet; and they ceased not to lop him limb from
limb, and each member they cast into the fire, after its cutting-off, before his face, till his soul departed, after he had endured torments of all kinds
and fashions. The king bade crucify his trunk on the city-wall three days' space; after which he let burn it and reduce its ashes to powder and scatter
them abroad in the air..? ? ? ? ? Beauty on his cheek hath written, "Blest be Allah, He who created this enchanting wight!"."There was once a
merchant named Abou Temam, and he was a man of understanding and good breeding, quick-witted and truthful in all his affairs, and he had
wealth galore. Now there was in his land an unjust king and a jealous, and Abou Temam feared for his wealth from this king and said, 'I will
remove hence to another place where I shall not be in fear.' So he made for the city of Ilan Shah and built himself a palace therein and transporting
his wealth thither, took up his abode there. Presently, the news of him reached King Ilan Shah; so he sent to bid him to his presence and said to
him, 'We know of thy coming to us and thine entry under our allegiance, and indeed we have heard of thine excellence and wit and generosity; so
welcome to thee and fair welcome! The land is thy land and at thy commandment, and whatsoever occasion thou hast unto us, it is [already]
accomplished unto thee; and it behoveth that thou be near our person and of our assembly.' Abou Temam prostrated himself to the king and said to
him, 'O king, I will serve thee with my wealth and my life, but do thou excuse me from nearness unto thee, for that, [if I took service about thy
person], I should not be safe from enemies and enviers.' Then he addressed himself to serve the king with presents and largesses, and the king saw
him to be intelligent, well-bred and of good counsel; so he committed to him the ordinance of his affairs and in his hand was the power to bind and
loose..58. The King's Daughter and the Ape ccclv.70. Aboulaswed and his squinting Slave-girl ccclxxxvii.Love to its victim clings without relent,
and he Of torments and unease complaineth evermore..The merchant went out and returned to the old woman, who, seeing him changed of colour,
said to him, 'What did he ask thee, [may God confound] his hoariness?' So he acquainted her with the case and she said to him, 'Fear not; I will
bring thee forth of this [strait].' Quoth he, 'God requite thee with good!' And she said, 'To-morrow go to him with a stout heart and say, "The answer
to that whereof thou askest me is that thou put the heads of two staves into one of the holes; then take the other two staves and lay them across the
middle of the first two and stop with their heads the second hole and with their butts the fourth hole. Then take the butts of the first two staves and
stop with them the third hole."' (232).Officer's Story, The Third, ii. 137..Now the uncle's son of the king of the city had aforetime disputed [the
kingship] with him, and the people misliked the king; but God the Most High decreed that he should get the better of his cousin. However, jealousy
of him abode in his heart and he acquainted the vizier, who hid it not and sent [him] money. Moreover, he fell to summoning [all strangers who
came to the town], man after man, and questioning them of their faith and their worldly estate, and whoso answered him not [to his liking], he took
his good. (231) Now a certain wealthy man of the Muslims was on a journey and it befell that he arrived at that city by night, unknowing what was
to do, and coming to the ruin aforesaid, gave the old woman money and said to her, 'No harm upon thee.' Whereupon she lifted up her voice and
prayed [for him], He set down his merchandise by her [and abode with her] the rest of the night and the next day..? ? ? ? ? k. The Serpent-Charmer
and his Wife dccccvii.? ? ? ? ? Ye've drowned me in the sea of love for you; my heart Denies to be consoled for those whom I adore..Quoth the
cook, 'Nothing will serve but I must slay thee, O fellow; for, if I spare thee, I shall myself be slain.' But Selim said, 'O my brother, I will counsel
thee somewhat (74) other than this.' 'What is it?' asked the cook. 'Say and be brief, ere I cut thy throat' And Selim said, '[Do thou suffer me to live
and] keep me, that I may be a servant unto thee, and I will work at a craft, of the crafts of the skilled workmen, wherefrom there shall return to thee
every day two dinars.' Quoth the cook, 'What is the craft?' and Selim said, 'The cutting [and polishing] of jewels.'.O friends, the East wind waxeth,
the morning draweth near, iii. 123..When his brother saw him on this wise, he doubted not but that this had betided him by reason of severance
from his people and family and said to him, 'Come, let us go forth a-hunting.' But he refused to go with him; so the elder brother went forth to the
chase, whilst the younger abode in the pavilion aforesaid. As he was diverting himself by looking out upon the garden from the window of the
palace, behold, he saw his brother's wife and with her ten black slaves and as many slave-girls. Each slave laid hold of a damsel [and swived her]
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and another slave [came forth and] did the like with the queen; and when they had done their occasions, they all returned whence they came.
Therewithal there betided the King of Samarcand exceeding wonder and solacement and he was made whole of his malady, little by little..? ? ? ? ?
A dark affair thou littest up with Islam and with proof Quenchedst the flaming red-coals of error and dismay..32. The Khalif Hisham and the Arab
Youth dxxxiv.Now the woman was in a chest and two youths of the pages of the late king, who were now in the new king's service, were those who
had been charged with the guardianship of the vessel and the goods. When the evening evened on them, the two youths fell a-talking and recounted
that which had befallen them in their days of childhood and the manner of the going forth of their father and mother from their country and royal
estate, whenas the wicked overcame their land, and [called to mind] how they had gone astray in the forest and how fate had made severance
between them and their parents; brief, they recounted their story, from beginning to end. When the woman heard their talk, she knew that they were
her very sons and cried out to them from the chest, saying, 'I am your mother such an one, and the token between you and me is thus and thus.' The
young men knew the token and falling upon the chest, broke the lock and brought out their mother, who strained them to her breast, and they fell
upon her and swooned away, all three..13. Seif el Mulouk and Bediya el Jemal ccxci.THE FAVOURITE AND HER LOVER. (174).When the
youth had made an end of his speech, the king said, "Carry him back to the prison;" and when they had done this, he turned to the viziers and said
to them, "Yonder youth looseth his tongue upon you, but I know your affectionate solicitude for the welfare of my empire and your loyal counsel to
me; so be of good heart, for all that ye counsel me I will do." When they heard tnese words, they rejoiced and each of them said his say Then said
the king, "I have not deferred his slaughter but to the intent that the talk might be prolonged and that words might abound, and I desire [now] that
ye sit up for him a gibbet without the town and make proclamation among the folk that they assemble and take him and carry him in procession to
the gibbet, with the crier crying before him and saying, 'This is the recompense of him whom the king delighted to favour and who hath betrayed
him!'" The viziers rejoiced, when they heard this, and slept not that night, of their joy; and they made proclamation in the city and set up the
gibbet..?Story of King Suleiman Shah and His Sons..? ? ? ? ? e. The Fifth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor cclxiii.? ? ? ? ? I watch the stars for wake
and pray that the belov'd May yet to me relent and bid my tears be dried..41. Jaafer ben Yehya (229) and the Man who forged a Letter in his Name
dlxvi.When it was the sixth day, the viziers' wrath redoubled, for that they had not compassed their desire of the youth and they feared for
themselves from the king; so three of them went in to him and prostrating themselves before him, said to him, "O king, indeed we are loyal
counsellors to thy dignity and tenderly solicitous for thee. Verily, thou persistest long in sparing this youth alive and we know not what is thine
advantage therein. Every day findeth him yet on life and the talk redoubleth suspicions on thee; so do thou put him to death, that the talk may be
made an end of." When the king heard this speech, he said, "By Allah, indeed, ye say sooth and speak rightly!" Then he let bring the young
treasurer and said to him, "How long shall I look into thine affair and find no helper for thee and see them all athirst for thy blood?".? ? ? ? ? O
friends, the East wind waxes, the morning draweth near; A plaintive voice (114) bespeaks me and I rejoice to hear..Fifth Officer's Story, The, ii.
144..? ? ? ? ? Bravo for a fawn with a houri's eye of black, Like the sun or the shining moon midst the starry train!.As for the eunuch, the
chamberlain, who had counselled King Dadbin [not to slay her, but] to [cause] carry her to the desert [and there abandon her], she bestowed on him
a sumptuous dress of honour and said to him, "The like of thee it behoveth kings to hold in favour and set in high place, for that thou spokest
loyally and well, and a man is still requited according to his deed." And Kisra the king invested him with the governance of one of the provinces of
his empire. Know, therefore, O king," continued the youth, "that whoso doth good is requited therewith and he who is guiltless of sin and reproach
feareth not the issue of his affair. And I, O king, am free from guilt, wherefore I trust in God that He will show forth the truth and vouchsafe me the
victory over enemies and enviers.".Presently he came to the land of the Turks, (228) and he naked and hungry and having with him nought but
somewhat of jewels, bound about his fore-arm. So he went to the bazaar of the goldsmiths and calling one of the brokers, gave him the jewels. The
broker looked and seeing two great rubies, said to him, 'Follow me.' So he followed him, till he brought him to a goldsmith, to whom he gave the
jewels, saying, 'Buy these.' Quoth he, 'Whence hadst thou these?' And the broker replied, 'This youth is the owner of them.' Then said the goldsmith
to the prince, 'Whence hadst thou these rubies?' And he told him all that had befallen him and that he was a king's son. The goldsmith marvelled at
his story and bought of him the rubies for a thousand dinars..So Abdulmelik went away to his house, whither he found that the money had foregone
him, and on the morrow Jaafer presented himself before the Khalif and acquainted him with what had passed and that he had appointed
Abdulmelik's son governor of Egypt and had promised him his daughter in marriage. Er Reshid approved of this and confirmed the appointment
and the marriage. [Then he sent for the young man] and he went not forth of the palace of the Khalif till he wrote him the patent [of investiture with
the government] of Egypt; and he let bring the Cadis and the witnesses and drew up the contract of marriage..? ? ? ? ? She hath an eye, whose
glances pierce the hearts of all mankind, Nor can cornelian with her cheeks for ruddiness compare..So the merchant went forth, afflicted, sorrowful,
weeping, [and wandered on along the sea-shore], till he came to a sort of divers diving in the sea for pearls. They saw him weeping and mourning
and said to him, 'What is thy case and what maketh thee weep?' So he acquainted them with his history, from first to last, whereby they knew him
and said to him, 'Art thou [such an one] son of such an one?' 'Yes,' answered he; whereupon they condoled with him and wept sore for him and said
to him, 'Abide here till we dive for thy luck this next time and whatsoever betideth us shall be between us and thee.' Accordingly, they dived and
brought up ten oysters, in each two great pearls; whereat they marvelled and said to him, 'By Allah, thy luck hath returned and thy good star is in
the ascendant!' Then they gave him ten pearls and said to him, 'Sell two of them and make them thy capital [whereon to trade]; and hide the rest
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against the time of thy straitness.' So he took them, joyful and contented, and addressed himself to sew eight of them in his gown, keeping the two
others in his mouth; but a thief saw him and went and advertised his mates of him; whereupon they gathered together upon him and took his gown
and departed from him. When they were gone away, he arose, saying, 'These two pearls [in my mouth] will suffice me,' and made for the [nearest]
city, where he brought out the pearls [and repairing to the jewel- market, gave them to the broker], that he might sell them..? ? ? ? ? u. The Two
Sharpers who cheated each his Fellow dccccxi.There came one day an old woman [to the stuff-market], with a casket of precious workmanship,
containing trinkets, and she was accompanied by a damsel great with child. The old woman sat down at the shop of a draper and giving him to
know that the damsel was with child by the prefect of police of the city, took of him, on credit, stuffs to the value of a thousand dinars and
deposited with him the casket as security. [She opened the casket and] showed him that which was therein; and he found it full of trinkets
[apparently] of price; [so he trusted her with the goods] and she took leave of him and carrying the stuffs to the damsel, who was with her, [went
her way]. Then the old woman was absent from him a great while, and when her absence was prolonged, the draper despaired of her; so he went up
to the prefect's house and enquired of the woman of his household, [who had taken his stuffs on credit;] but could get no tidings of her nor lit on
aught of her trace..As for Mesrour, he gave not over running till he came to the by-street, [wherein was the house] of Aboulhusn el Khelia. Now the
latter was sitting reclining at the lattice, and chancing to look round, saw Mesrour running along the street and said to Nuzhet el Fuad, "Meseemeth
the Khalif, when I went forth from him, dismissed the Divan and went in to the Lady Zubeideh, to condole with her [for thee;] whereupon she arose
and condoled with him [for me,] saying, 'God greaten thy recompence for [the loss of] Aboulhusn el Khelia!' And he said to her, 'None is dead save
Nuzhet el Fuad, may thy head outlive her!' Quoth she, 'It is not she who is dead, but Aboulhusn el Khelia, thy boon-companion.' And he to her,
'None is dead but Nuzhet el Fuad.' And they gainsaid one another, till the Khalif waxed wroth and they laid a wager, and he hath sent Mesrour the
sword- bearer to see who is dead. Wherefore it were best that thou lie down, so he may see thee and go and acquaint the Khalif and confirm my
saying." So Nuzhet el Fuad stretched herself out and Aboulhusn covered her with her veil and sat at her head, weeping..The company marvelled at
the goodliness of his story and it pleased El Melik ez Zahir; and the prefect said, 'By Allah, this story is extraordinary!' Then came forward the
sixth officer and said to the company, 'Hear my story and that which befell me, to wit, that which befell such an one the assessor, for it is rarer than
this and stranger..5. Noureddin Ali of Cairo and his Son Bedreddin Hassan xx.? ? ? ? ? s. The Stolen Necklace dxcvi.Then they displayed Dinarzad
in a second and a third and a fourth dress and she came forward, as she were the rising sun, and swayed coquettishly to and fro; and indeed she was
even as saith the poet of her in the following verses:
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